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UCU/1056 18 December 2020 

University and College Union 
Carlow Street, London NW1 7LH, Tel. 020 7756 2500, www.ucu.org.uk 

To Branch and local association secretaries 

Topic Nominations received for NEC seats for HE Scotland - UCU 

Scotland president and UCU Scotland honorary secretary 

Action For information; to publicise to members 

Summary  Notice of nominations received for NEC seats for HE Scotland - UCU 

Scotland president and UCU Scotland honorary secretary.  Ballots take 

place 29 January – 2 March 2021.  

Contact Catherine Wilkinson, Head of constitution and committees 

(cwilkinson@ucu.org.uk) 

 

 

Dear Colleague 

UK OFFICER AND NEC ELECTIONS 2020-21 

NOMINATIONS RECEIVED 

 UCU SCOTLAND PRESIDENT  

 UCU SCOTLAND HONORARY SECRETARY 

 

The nomination deadline for these positions was extended to 16:00 on Tuesday 15 

December. Full details can be found in branch circular UCU/1047. 

1. Nominations received 

The following nominations have been received: 

 

President UCU Scotland (1 seat) 

Dr Chris O’Donnell (University of the West of Scotland) 

Dr Lena Wånggren (University of Dundee) 

 

Honorary secretary UCU Scotland (1 seat) 

Dr Chris O’Donnell (University of the West of Scotland) 

Dr Eurig Scandrett (Queen Margaret University) 

Ann Swinney (University of Dundee) 

The vacancies exist from the close of UCU’s Congress meeting on 31 May 2021 and are for 

two-year terms. 
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The ballot to elect UCU Scotland president will be counted first, followed by the ballot 

to elect the UCU Scotland honorary secretary.  

2. Schedule for elections 

Ballots for all contested elections set out in this circular are expected to open on Friday 

29 January 2021 and close at noon on Tuesday 2 March 2021.  

Instructions for any members who do not receive the ballot material to which they are 

entitled will be made available shortly before the ballot opens. 

The results of these elections will be made available to members as soon as practical 

after the receipt of the scrutineer’s report. 

Anyone with queries about this should contact Catherine Wilkinson 

(cwilkinson@ucu.org.uk). 

Yours sincerely 

Vicky Blake 

President and returning officer 
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